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We have enjoyed a very busy year so far, and we are constantly reminded that our Lord makes all 
this possible through faithful supporters like you. Darleen and I receive texts, emails, notes, and 
letters that bring to our attention that so many pray for us regularly. Thank you for standing with us 
in this ministry.

Darleen and I traveled to Micronesia on February 5. We were blessed to travel through the Islands 
visiting the works that have been started by missionaries since the early 1970s. Most of these 
ministries are now in the hands of national pastors. Some works are still being led by American 
missionaries, and other churches are being established by them. It was truly a blessing to see the 
unmistakable work of our Lord throughout Micronesia. I was privileged to preach services in all of 
the churches including two missions conferences. The first conference was at Lighthouse Baptist 
Church with Missionary Sean Quinlan, and the second was at Harvest Baptist Church with Pastor 
Marty Herron. Both of these churches are on the Island of Guam.

We left the sunny warm islands and traveled to Alaska. It was a joy to preach a missions meeting at 
the Bible Baptist Church in Fairbanks, Alaska. Pastor Doug Duffett is the pastor at Bible Baptist. His 
daughter, Emily, is his secretary, and David, his son, is his assistant. These folks and the church 
are a wonderful blessing and encouragement to all that have the opportunity to visit them. If you 
are ever in Fairbanks, do not pass up the opportunity to attend services at Bible Baptist Church. I 
also was blessed to preach at the annual men’s retreat near Palmer. I cannot overstate the joy of 
attending services with more than two hundred men from all over Alaska. The singing and 
fellowship would make you want to build some tabernacles and stay awhile! Following the men’s 
retreat, I preached in two churches in Anchorage and one in Wasilla before returning home.

We just finished a missions conference in Lewiston, Maine, and are now in DeWitt, Michigan. The 
Lord willing, we will go from here to Alpine, Tennessee, before going home for a few days.

We are sustained by your faithful giving, and we are strengthened by your prayers on our behalf.  
Thank you for both of these. 
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